
 
MINUTES 

Suring Sportsman’s Club 

Wednesday, September 28, 2022 

 
1. The meeting was called to order by President Bill Madison. 

 

2. Bill Madison called for the secretary’s report/minutes from the August 31, 2022, meeting to be read. Bill 

called for a motion to accept the minutes as read. Mark Dudenhoeffer so moved, and Jay Tousey seconded. 

The motion carried. 

 

3. Don Trester read the treasurer’s report for August 2022. Bill Madison called for a motion to accept the 

treasurer’s report. Gary Hischke so moved, and Jay Tousey seconded. The motion carried. 

a. We discussed the pricing of the beer sold at the Suring Labor Day Celebration.  

b. The current prices are: $3 per can; 2 cans for $5; 6 cans for $10; and 12 cans for $20. This pricing 

situation resulted in a loss this year.  

c. A motion was made to set the prices of $3 per can and 2 cans for $5. Gary Hischke so moved, and Jay 

Tousey seconded. The motion carried with the understanding that we’ll revisit this topic in May/June 

of 2023 because of the increasing cost of goods. 

 

4. Old business:  

• The two .22 revolvers the club purchased to be used for future Youth Outdoor Fun Days are here and 

attending club members  were able to view them. 

 

• REMINDER: When the Suring Sportsman’s Club is closed, there is a sign posted on the gate announcing 

that it’s CLOSED. Notice is typically given at least 7 to 10 days in advance on both our website and 

Facebook. 

 

5. New Business: 

• The Kelly Lake Sportsmans Club’s 12th Annual Ladies Night Out is Monday, October 3, 2022. Gary Hischke 

made a motion to donate $200 to the Kelly Lake Sportsmans Club for this event. Leigh Dudenhoeffer 

seconded the motion. Bill called for a vote and the motion carried. 

 

• Bill read a thank you note from Suring Police Chief Kevin Schneider thanking the club for our participation 

in the annual Suring National Night Out event. 

 

• We will be going through the list of items needed and tasks that need to be completed for the 2023 Youth 

Outdoor Fun Day, at our October 2022 meeting. 

 

• The Oconto County Sportsman’s Alliance meeting will be October 13, 2022, at The Bull Pen, 2230 Hwy 22, 

Pulcifer, WI. It’s being hosted by Trout Unlimited of Gillett. There will be no meal at the meeting and the 



deer carcass dumpster will be discussed. Bill made a motion for the SSC to provide the DNR deer carcass 

dumpster(s) to be placed by the Suring Village Hall. Gary Hischke so moved, and Jay Tousey seconded. The 

motion carried. 

 

• Don Trester discussed our annual banquet, which is the 1st Monday in March 2023. He’ll be going with the 

banquet committee to purchase firearms for prizes, raffles, etc. Gary Hischke made a motion that the 

banquet committee make the necessary purchases for the banquet. Jay Tousey seconded. Bill called for a 

vote and the motion carried. 

 

6. Future Business: 

• Jay introduced that Dennis Piepkorn has offered us the opportunity to purchase a share of the beer cooler 

for the club. He’s asking $800. It can be put on a platform for all of the local clubs to use. A motion was 

made to buy in with the other clubs or to just buy it if the other clubs aren’t interested. Gary Hischke so 

moved. Dave Rose seconded the motion. Bill called for a vote and the motion carried. 

 

7. A motion to adjourn was called for by the President Bill Madison. Jay Tousey so moved, and Don Trester 

seconded the motion. The motion carried. 


